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Frequently Asked Questions – 20th May 2020 

Return to School Week 5 Term 2  
 
Leura Public School is returning to full on-campus learning from Monday 25th May.  
 
All school activities and operations will be in line with Australian Health Protection 
Principal Committee (AHPPC) and NSW Health Guidelines as applicable. 
 
The Department of Education has provided Guidelines for Parents and Carers to 
assist students and families return to full time face-to-face learning.  
 
The guidelines have been used to inform these Frequently Asked Questions.  
 
Is school full time in Week 5? 

• Yes. All students should attend school 5 days a week from next week, 
Monday 25th May. 

 
Will there be home learning plans provided? 

• No. Teaching will be delivered in the classroom and as a result home 
learning plans are not required.  

 
How will my child’s learning be supported at school? 

• Students will be taught by their teacher in their classroom. Students in 1/2B 
will continue, until week 7, to be taught by Mrs Cunneen.  

 
Will the school canteen be open in Week 5? 

• No, the canteen will be closed until further notice. Students should come to 
school with their recess, lunch, fruit and a refillable water bottle.  

• Students will be able to fill their own water bottles in the classroom and 
where any taps are located. 

Will the school canteen be open during Term 2 at all? 

• The school canteen may be open later in the term. We will update you if the 
decision is made to open the canteen one day a week.  

Are student reports being issued for Semester 1?  

• Yes. Students have been assessed during the first half of 2020 and a written 
report will be issued. 

• This report is a simplified version to what would normally be issued, as schools 
have been given flexibility to modify reports based on adjustments to 
learning during this time.  
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Will there be assemblies? 

• No. Assemblies have been cancelled until further notice.  

Does my child still need to bring a drink bottle? 

• Yes. Students are not able to drink from a water bubbler at school. They can 
refill their water bottle at the tap.  

Can visitors (including parents) come onto the school site? 

• No. There should be no visitors to school sites unless they are essential (such 
as allied health/case management professionals and maintenance 
providers). 

• P&C meetings and parent/carer meetings should be conducted virtually 
where possible.  

Can students play sport? 

• Yes, so long as it is non-contact sport.  

When does my child bring their library bag now?  

• Each class will resume their original library day that was established in Term 1. 
Communicate via Class Dojo with your child’s teacher if you need a 
reminder of the day.  

What if my child is sick? 

All students should be at school unless: 

• They have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to return 
to school due to an ongoing medical condition. 

• They are currently unwell. 

What if I have a question that is not answered here? 

• Contact your child’s teacher as the first point of contact.  
• Contact can be made to the school office on 47841251 or to the school 

email account at leura-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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